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AN ACT

SB 738

Amending theact of April 27, 1927 (P.L.450, No.291),entitled, as amended,
“An act relating to fires andfire prevention;imposingduties and conferring
powersupon the PennsylvaniaState Police; authorizingthe appointmentof
thechiefsof fire departmentsand certainpublic officers andothersas assis-
tantsto the PennsylvaniaState Police, anddefiningtheir powersandduties;
providingfor the investigationof the cause,origin, andcircumstanceof fires
andthe inspectionof all, andthe removalor changeof, certainbuildings by
ownersand occupantsthereof, including political subdivisions; imposing
dutieson schoolauthoritiesandoncertaincorporations,associations,andfire
ratingagencies;providingfor the attendanceof witnessesbeforethePennsyl-
vaniaStatePolice,and the enforcementof its orders;andprescribingpenal-
ties,”providingfor thedeliveryof fuelsto retail servicestations;andimposing
penalties.

The General Assembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section 1. Theactof April 27,1927(P.L.450,No.291),referredtoasthe
StateFireMarshalLaw, isamendedby addingasectionto read:

Section4.1. (a) The intake or receivingpipe opening for kerosene
storage tanksshall be smaller than the nozzleon a hose used to deliver
gasolineordieselfuelinto storagetanksatretail servicestations.

(b) A personwho fails to comply with the provisions of this section
commitsasummaryoffenseandshall, uponconviction,for thefirst offense
be sentencedto paya fine not exceedingonehundreddollars andfor a
secondandeachsubsequentoffensebesentencedtopayafinenat-exceeding
threehundreddollars.Eachdeliveryoracceptanceofafuel into a kerosene
storagetankin violation ofthissectionshallconstituteaseparateoffense.

(c) Asusedin thissection,thefollowingwordsandphrasesshallhavethe
meaningsgivento themin thissubsectionunlessthecontextclearly indicates
otherwise:

“Retail servicestation.” Anyplaceofbusinessengagingin the sale of
gasoline,dieselfuelor keroseneatretailin thisCommonwealth.

“Storagetank.” Anystoragereceptacleusedto holdgasoline,dieselfuel
orkeroseneforsaleatretail in thisCommonwealth.

Section2. ThisactshalltakeeffectJanuary1, 1989.

APPROVED—The13thdayof July, A. D. 1988.

ROBERT P. CASEY


